
Reflection on Readings for Next Sunday 
May 3rd 4th Sunday of Easter  
We like the idea of Jesus as the Good Shepherd, 
but we seldom like the idea of being sheep—
people who blindly follow anyone or anything. 
However, that's not what sheep and shepherds are 

like in real life. Daily Reflections on Facebook 

Sacred Heart Parish Emergency Response Team (PERT) 
 

PERT MISSION STATEMENTS: The Parish Emergency Response Team (PERT) 
was created to help our Sacred Heart parish family with their material and spiritual 
needs during pandemics, natural disasters and other events that negatively impact our 
local community. We strive to do this safely, effectively and within our means. We 
rely on volunteers in our church to help carry out this work. 

•Unmet Needs: there are still no unmet needs. If any arise, we encourage you 
to contact the parish office #218 463 2441 so a plan of action can be developed. 

•Next Mtg.: Wed., April 29th at 6:30pm virtually. 

FORMED.ORG PICK OF THE WEEK  
Catherine of Siena by Sigrid Undset 
Sigrid Undset's Catherine of Siena is critically ac-
claimed as one of the best biographies of this well-
known and amazing fourteenth-century saint. Known 
for her historical fiction, which won her the Nobel 
Prize for literature in 1928, Undset based this factual 
work on primary sources, her own experiences living 
in Italy, and her understanding of the human heart.  

GROW IN YOUR FAITH 

“In one sense we are always traveling, and trav-
eling as if we did not know where we are going. 
In another sense we have already arrived. We 
cannot arrive at the 
perfect possession of 
God in this life, and 

that is why we are trav-
eling and in darkness. 
But we already possess 

Him by grace, and 
therefore, in that sense, 

we have arrived and 
are dwelling in the 

light. But oh! How far 
have I to go to find You 

in Whom I have al-
ready arrived!” T. Mer-
ton --Dialogues with Si-
lence: Prayers & Draw-

ings 

NEWS FOR OUR CATHOLIC COMMUNITIES 
St. Mary’s, Badger Sacred Heart, Roseau St. Philip’s, Falun 

Office: 403 Main Ave. N, Roseau, MN 56751 
Pastor: Fr. John Kleinwachter email: frjohnk@centurylink.net or shcroseau@centruylink.net 

Phone: #218-463-2441 website: www.roseaucatholic.org FaceBook: @RoseauCatholicCommunity 
Secretary / Religious Ed Coordinator: Tracy Borowicz Phone: #218-242-4053 email: tborow50@gmail.com 

Parish Coordinator: Sarah Jack email: sajack21@outlook.com 
Diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator: Cindy Hulst, LSW Phone: #218-281-7895 (24hr confidential) 

3rd Sunday of Easter  -- April 26 

Sunday 

• Mass– live streaming through Facebook at 10am 

• Special Collection:  Catholic Home Missions 

Monday 

• Confessions– Sacred Heart 6:00-7:30pm 

Wednesday 

• Confessions– Sacred Heart 10:30am-12:00pm 

• Confessions– St. Mary’s 6:00-7:30pm 

Friday -- DAY OF PENANCE 

• Confessions– Sacred Heart 6:30-8:00am 

Saturday St. Athanasius  

• Confessions– Sacred Heart 4:00-5:00pm 

Next Sunday  

• Mass– live streaming through Facebook at 10:00am 

ONLINE GIVING now available!   
Our new online giving service is as easy as 1, 2, 3! 
Forget your checkbook or offertory envelope today? 

Don’t worry! Just visit roseaucatholic.org/
onlinegiving on any device with these easy steps: 
 

1. Choose a One-time or Recurring donation 
2. Select a preferred method of payment (electronic check or debit/credit) 
3. Enter your information and submit! 
 

Your gift will immediately process, and you’ll receive an email conformation receipt.  
 

Select recurring gift option? Great! Follow the instructions in your confirmation email to 
easily set up your own online donor account and determine the frequency and the amount 
that you’d like to automatically give. And then stop having to remember those weekly en-
velopes! 

APR 26 • 3rd Sunday of Easter Rec-
ognizing the Lord  

When they had finished breakfast, 
Jesus said to Simon Peter, "Simon 
son of John, do you love me more 
than these?" He said to him, "Yes, 
Lord; you know that I love you." 

Jesus said to him, "Feed my 
lambs." (John 21:15) 

• Adults: In what way have you come 
to know Jesus better through the 
breaking of the bread at Eucharist? 

• Kids: When you join Jesus at the 
table of the Eucharist next Sunday, 
what would you like to thank him 
for?  



April 12th, 2020 Sacred Heart St. Mary’s 

Adults (17) 690.00 (7) 570.00 

Loose Plate 200.00 - 

Holy Land 105.00 - 

Online Giving 510.00 25.00 

Total  1505.00 595.00 

2020 DAA 

Parish Goal 
Committed 

Received 
# of  

Donors Goal 

St. Mary’s 4,424 4,435.00 23 Reached! 

St. Philip’s 2,008 1,940.00 14 -68.00 

Sac. Heart 12,630 9,865.00 50 -2,765.00 

Support the Catholic Home Missions  
Appeal this weekend!  
Right now over 40% of dioceses in the United 
States are considered mission territories because 
they are unable to fund essential pastoral work 
needed in their communities. Your support funds 
religious education, seminary formation, lay  min-
istry training, and other programs that build vi-
brant faith communities right here in the United 
States. Please be generous.  
www.usccb.org/home-moissions 

A Call to Civility    St. Augustine 
wrote: “Love all men, even your ene-
mies; love them, not because they are 
your brothers!  Christ said people 
would know we are Christians by the 
way “we love one another.” These 
days, how often is love the guiding 
principle of discussions over Catholic 
issues?... 
  We are Knights of Columbus. We 
are Knights of unity. I ask all of you, 
indeed all Catholics — especially 
those with a public platform — to 
embrace the greater civility. This is 
not to say that anyone should avoid 
telling the truth. We should proclaim 
the truth with conviction, love and 
principled arguments. There is no 
room for personal attacks that impugn 
the motives or persons of those with 
whom we disagree… 
  Let all know we are Catholics by 
our love for one another. And in the 
words of Pope Francis, lead by our 
“communion in charity...lead the na-
tions to faith and to be a prophetic 
sign of God’s will that the human 
family, wounded and estranged by 
sin, be restored to unity and peace.”  
-Supreme Knight Carl Anderson, Remarks at 
States Dinner (To sign a or for more info. 
email: civility@kofc.org) 

SACRED HEART, ROSEAU 

RELIGIOUS EDUCA-

TION 

• Grades K-8th: students 

please pick up your RE 

books at the Sacred Heart Church this week. 

They will be located on a table on the front 

porch (South side) of Father’s house. They 

will be organized into families, so it will be 

easy to pickup. Please try pick up books this 

week.  

• Confirmation Update: students to continue 

working on their Bishop letters. 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY  

• JPII Camp and STEUBENVILLE still tenta-

tively open.  Contact Carla Olsen at 242-0161 

if interested in either of these summer events. 

ST. MARY’S, BADGER 

Capital Campaign / Building Project Update 

• Good news!  Currently we are still at $5,432.40 
pledged or 102% of the amount needed for our 

monthly payment of $5,335.  77 households (43%) 
have responded with pledges . 

• We ask all who can to share in helping to pay off our  
loan as quickly as possible.  

• Note: The $10,000 Loan Pledge Challenge deadline 
has been extended to  the fall supper..  Goals are: 
108 households pledging and $6,000 in pledges. 

• Soffits on connector space and rectory done and insu-
lation added to attic of rectory and connector space -- 
heat registers arrived and are being installed -- new 
cupola being installed this coming week. 

• Continue to pray for the successful completion of the 
project and worker safety. -- Fr. John - 

 

Church Collections may be mailed to 
St. Mary’s Church - PO Box 214 - 
Badger - 56714 or put in the locked box 
set up in the church entrance. 
 

The Church is open daily from 8:00 
a.m. to 8:00 p.m. for prayer. 

ST. PHILIP’S, FALUN 

Collections -- Please mail to Jennifer 
Moser  - 47600 225th St. - Roseau, MN 

St. Philip’s PC/FC Mtg. Notes - April 21 
1. A few of us were able to meet on-line  via 
Zoom.  It was good to connect with each other. 
2. Jennifer will email the financial reports to all. 
3. Parish will hold off for now on investing its 
funds with the Diocesan Community Fund or 
elsewhere. 
4. Collections should be sent to her. 
5. Stations of the Cross and videos went well . 
6. As far as we know parishioners are doing 
well healthwise -- we will continue to call and 
check on all members and keep updated on 
email addresses, phones , etc. 
7. Talked about mowing of cemetery and 
church yard -- Wilfred has a someone interest-
ed and who will do the mowing this year. 
8. Set date for yard and cemetery clean-up for 
Tuesday, May 12.at 4:30 p.m..  Alternate day 
will  Thurs. May 14.  No meal after but people 
can bring sandwiches and eat outside if they 
wish. 
9. Fr. John will send a link to council members 
for a webinar or tape of in on the topic of parish 
stewardship during this  time without public 
Masses. 
10. First Communion options being looked at. 
11. Next meeting time not set.   

Sacred Heart Annual Rummage Sale is post-
poned for now, it may end up being cancelled 
for the year.  We will keep you posted.  Please 
do not bring items to the Church.   


